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Roose Community Primary School
       Newsletter December 2020

Dear Parents/Carers,
Thank you

I would like to start by taking this opportunity to thank you all for your amazing support this year – our Roose families have shown great kindness and solidarity to all staff and have followed our additional Covid restrictions without complaint. Our Roose team and community has grown in strength and resilience this year and I hope to see this continue and develop as we begin the new year of 2021 which I hope will see the eventual return of a more normal life and a happier time for everyone. I think everyone should take a moment to be proud of their strength and endurance over the past months, particularly our fantastic Roose school and nursery staff team. They have been incredible throughout the year and have worked so hard to provide a high standard of teaching and learning and to ensure the safe and happy wellbeing of all pupils; despite suffering their own personal difficulties. We are really looking forward to the future, where we can all get together and celebrate the hurdles we have overcome and the achievements we have made.
Support for families

There are a number of different County Council agencies and charities offering a range of support at the moment, practically, financially and for mental health. Please don’t struggle on, if you are finding things hard, let us know by contacting myself or the school office. We are here and happy to help. 
Covid isolation and testing
Please remember, if someone in your household shows symptoms such as; a high temperature, a new continuous cough or loss of smell or taste and you suspect they may have the coronavirus, you must organise a test. Everyone in the household must isolate immediately until you get a negative result back. Please inform school if someone is having a test in your household and you are isolating. If the test is positive the person must isolate for 10 days and the rest of the household for 14 but you will be advised of this by Track and Trace. If you need further advice, please contact 119 or the school office. We are keeping the classrooms well-ventilated at the moment to minimise the spread of infections. Your child may wish to wear a vest or additional t-shirt under their school uniform.
Breakfast and afterschool clubs

This provision will continue next term and there are still a few available spaces. If you are interested, please contact Mrs Riseley at the school office. Please try to book by Friday lunchtime the week before.
School photos
Thank you so much for all your lovely comments about my photography skills! I can’t take all the credit because my husband kindly put them all through Photoshop to improve the brightness and colour etc. My Dad was a photographer so I am sure he would be proud of me for having a go! Photos will be sent home in the last week and I will let you know the final profit but it looks like we have made well-over £1000 for school funds – thank you so much!
Vision and Values questionnaire

Thank you to all of you who took the time to complete our school Vision and Values questionnaire on Survey Monkey. We were extremely pleased with the positive, caring and considered responses from everyone and we will share the results after Christmas, along with our new Roose School vision, values and school motto.

School buildings, grounds and crossings

I have been busy in discussions with the County Council about a number of issues to do with maintenance and work on our school buildings, playground and also road crossings. These are all looking positive at the moment and I will keep you informed in the New Year when I hear some more. We hope that work and developments will begin soon on our memorial garden.
Christmas Activities

Despite the restrictions in place this year, we have a wonderfully long list of activities for the children to take part in and we are looking forward to sharing these with you – online this year. So far, all children have designed and written a Christmas card for a friend in their class which they will bring home at the end of term. One card has been chosen by our Chair of Governors, Fred Chatfield, to be our school card.
Christmas angels

The children have all been busy making Christmas angels to hang on our large tree in the hall. Mrs Jacobs collected angels and had a special Christmas tree just for them so in memory of her, we have all made an angel and it looks beautiful. Please look out for the photo on Facebook when they are all on.
Chocolate tombola day

Thank you for all your kind donations towards the Christmas tombola. Children can bring £1 in on Thursday 10th December to try and win a treat! All proceeds will support our PTA fund.

Christmas raffle

Please buy numbers before Friday 11th December, for £1. 1st prize 50% of money taken, 2nd and 3rd prizes – hampers. The raffle will be held on Tuesday 15th December using a number generator.
Last week of term – Monday 15th – Friday 18th December

We will all be enjoying plenty of Christmas activities and treats during this week and we have plenty in store for you all too. We will let you know when but please look out for our KS1 Christmas nativities online and our KS2 Christingle Service and carols. 

Christmas parties – Tuesday 15th December

All the children will be having Christmas parties in their classrooms in the afternoon of the Tuesday. All children should come to school for the day in their party clothes/non-uniform. Please remember that they will need to be warm enough outside at playtimes and also in the classrooms which are well-ventilated. They will take part in games, dancing and the PTA are kindly providing party food and drinks for each class. We are also expecting a visit for KS1 from a special visitor!
Christmas Jumper, Christmas Dinner and Christmas Panto day - Wednesday 16th December

All the children can come to school in non-uniform wearing Christmas clothes and jumpers if they have them (not-essential!). There is no charge for this. We will be enjoying our Christmas lunch and an online panto in the afternoon.

We break up for a well-deserved rest on Friday 18th December at 1.45pm for KS2 and 2pm for KS1 and the children will be bringing home special gifts in recognition of the difficult year we have faced. A big thank you to our PTA for this.
On behalf of the staff and governors, we would like to wish everyone a very happy Christmas and New Year. We hope you and your families stay safe and well and hope very much for a better year for us all in 2021.
Best wishes,

Jenny Redhead

Acting head teacher
Telephone: 01229 838841     Website: www.rooseprimary.co.uk    Email:  admin@roose.cumbria.sch.uk


